One-Stop Consortium of Local Workforce Innovation Area 23

Meeting Minutes
December 12, 2022

Welcome - Call to Order: 
The regular meeting of the LWIA 23 Consortium Committee was called to order at 4:20 pm on Monday, December 12, 2022 by Chris Strohl.

Members Present:  
Gareld Bilyew, Casey Burgholzer, Rob Jackman, Laurie Jennings, Carolynne Jorgenson, Nancy Purdy, Chris Strohl 

Members Absent:  Kevin Bushur, Connie Waldrop

Others Present: 
Tony Logue, Debbie Whitacre, Jamie Corda Hadjaoui, Nate Carlson, Courtney Conlin, Carol Tracy, Adam Flack

Approval of Minutes 
There were no questions or concerns after reviewing the September minutes.  Laurie Jennings made a motion to approve the minutes and Gareld Bilyew seconded.  Motion Carried.  

Conflict of Interest Disclosure 
No conflicts were disclosed. 
 
Business Services Update
Jamie stated the Business Services Team met to discuss the upcoming roundtable.  They also heard a TPM presentation from Kim Kuchenbrod.  The BST hosted a Healthcare / Child Care roundtable discussion on November 15.  There was attendance by 6 different employers.

One Stop Reopening
Tony mentioned that the One Stop is now open to walk ins for Title I and for appointment only for IDES customers.

One Stop Operator Report
Laurie stated a Resource Room specialist started in September and with the reopening of the One Stop, traffic is increasing every month.  The building is set to receive upgrades in the form of new flooring and paint.  The CEFS Central Office is now reopen as well after some major renovations due to a flood.  The group discussed the MOU.
Partner Reports
WIOA –  Career planners are preparing for the Spring semester with existing customers.  They are not taking any new applications due to lack of funding but are adding names to waiting lists.

LLC Adult Ed. –  Chris stated that orientations are starting again in January for GED and ESL.  There are 4 locations for ESL and 9 locations for GED.  LLC is starting a new ICAPS program for Automotive in Marshall.

DRS – no report

Title V – no report

CSBG – no report

DHS – no report

Perkins – Jamie stated they are in the planning phases for the LLC 8th grade career conference in March.  They are partnering with EIEFES.

Old Business / New Business
None.

Public Comment
None.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjournment:
Meeting was adjourned at 4:50 pm. Gareld Bilyew made the motion, Laurie Jennings seconded.  Meeting adjourned.

